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Dear Gamma Gals, 
 

As my presidential year comes to a close, I want to take the time to thank each of you who participated at 
our events and volunteered on a Committee. The success of our organization is based on participation of 
our membership and your input to the Chapter. As Bill Nye said, ñEveryone you will ever meet knows 
something you donôt.ò so I hope you all learned something new this year. I know I learned many things this 
year about Gamma and from members of our Chapter. Thank you for providing me the opportunity to lead 
you as your President. As I continue on to Past President, Iôm excited to focus on Gammaôs corporate 
sponsors. Iôm thrilled Adrianna Hyta  will be the President for 2017-2018. Iôve had the pleasure of serving 
the past two years with her on the Gamma Board. Adrianna is very detailed and already has some amazing 
ideas for Gamma. Iôm very excited to see her in this leadership role. 
 

I also want to thank the entire 2016-2017 Gamma Board  for their service this year. So much work goes on 
behind the scenes for each of the board positions and I feel so lucky to have worked with such hard 
working women who truly care about Gamma. Thank you Adrianna Hyta, Ashley Ocasio, Monica Ortiz, 
Valerie Passarella, Lydie Gutfeld, Ashley Wysocki & Shayna Gutierrez. 
 

The 2017 ï 2018 renewal forms have been mailed. If you havenôt received yours in the mail, please let us 
know. We updated your information to include any committee involvement from this year. Please start 
thinking of what committees you wish to volunteer your time next year. 
 

I hope to see you all at the Awards and Installation Banquet  on Wednesday, May 17
th 

at the Cypress 

Community Center. Itôs my favorite event of the year! I look forward to an evening of celebrations with 

award winners, scholarship recipients and the incoming board. Ashley Ocasio & Adrianna Hyta , along 

with the rest of the event committee, have been hard at work planning the event while keeping the cost 

down. Donôt forget to bring cash for the raffle tickets. All money collected will go towards Gamma 

scholarships for next year. 
 

Your 2016-2017 Gamma President, 

          Wendy Cant 
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ñEveryone you will ever meet, knows something you donôt.ò 
- Bill Nye  



connect with gamma 

2016-2017 Gamma Chapter Board of Directors 

Gamma Website  
www.wils-gamma.com 

2016-2017 National Board of Directors 

WILS National Website  
www.womeninleisureservices.com 

Gamma Facebook  
www.facebook.com/WomenInLeisureServicesGammaChapter 

President 
Wendy Cant  
Aliso Viejo Community Assoc. 
949-243-7747 

   wcant@avca.net 
 
First Vice President  

 Adrianna Hyta  
 City of Cypress 
 714-229-6787 
 ahyta@cypressca.org 

  
Second Vice President 

 Ashley Ocasio  
 City of Costa Mesa 
 714-327-7527      
 ashley.ocasio@costamesaca.gov 

 

Secretary 
Monica Ortiz  
City of Downey 
562-904-7238 
mortiz@downeyca.org 
 
Treasurer 
Valerie Passarella  
City of Yorba Linda 
714-961-7185 
vpassarella@yorba-linda.org 
 
National Delegate 
Lydie Gutfeld  
City of Mission Viejo 
949-470-3004 
lgutfeld@cityofmissionviejo.org 
 

Past President 
Ashley Wysocki  
City of Corona 
951-279-3782 
ashleyw@discovercorona.com 
 
Committee Coordinator 
Shayna Gutierrez  
City of Cypress 
714-229-6662 
sgutierrez@cypressca.org 

President 
Pearl Raya  

714-313-1030 
lpraya@pacbell.net 

 
Vice President 
Ann Mosack  
City of Bloomington 
952-563-8892 
amosack@bloomingtonmn.gov 

 
 

Treasurer 
Valerie Passarella  
City of Yorba Linda 
714-961-7185 
vpassarella@yorba-linda.org  

 
Secretary 
Tina Eide  
City of Eden Prairie 
952-949-8447 
teide@edenprairie.org 

 

Past President 
Michele Greenburg -
McClung  
City of La Mesa 
619-667-1333 
mgreenberg-
mcclung@ci.lamesa.us 

  

 
 

mailto:vtaylor@yorba-linda.org
mailto:vtaylor@yorba-linda.org
mailto:dtilsner@ci.edina.mn.us


national news  

National Women in Leisure Services 

Spring Meeting & Luncheon 2017 

Hosted by Delta Chapter 
 
Wednesday, May 10, 2017 
National Meeting begins at 10:30 am 
Lunch served early at 11:00 am  
 
Jolly Roger Restaurant  
1900 Harbor Drive North  
Oceanside, CA 92054  
 
$22/WILS Members $25/Non-Members 
 
No shows will be billed. 
RSVP to Eileen (760) 435-5529 or email eturk@ci.oceanside.ca.us 

National Raffle 
Support WILS by participating in the raffle. All proceeds support WILS. 

 
Donate Gift Cards or a Gift Basket  
Donate gift cards, in any amount, to be raffled off at the National Luncheon. All money 
raised will support WILS Chapters. Contact Lydie Gutfeld to coordinate: 
lgutfeld@cityofmissionviejo.org 
 
Tickets are available at the luncheon. If you cannot attend the luncheon, please email your 
raffle ticket and pre-order form to Michele Greenberg-McClung at  
Mgreenberg-mcclung@ci.la.mesa.ca.us  
 
Mail check payable to WILS. 
Michele Greenberg-McClung 
La Mesa Community Services 
4975 Memorial Drive 
La Mesa, CA 91942 1 Ticket for $5  

5 Tickets for $20  



WONDERFUL WOMEN OF WILS 
 

Nominate Your Fellow Gamma Gals Now! 
Deadline for fourth quarter is Monday, May 8, 2017 

  
Calling all active Gamma members, the Wonderful Women of WILS  Application is 
now available!  Please read the attached   information and submit your nominations 
throughout the year. 
  
This is a new program to reward and recognize WILS Gamma members who do so 
much for their jobs and community. Women can be nominated for program 
development, volunteerism, and   organization involvement. This is a chance for 
non-Gamma and Gamma members to nominate a fellow Gamma Gal they think is 
wonderful! This program will be replacing the Professional  Scholarship. 
Nominations will be reviewed by the Scholarship Committee on a quarterly 
basis. One nominee per quarter will be awarded $50 in Gamma Bucks. 
  
For additional information please contact: Nancy Hitt at nhitt@lakewoodcity.org   
 

Thank you to Caitlynn Brown & Kaitlin Osborn for co-chairing this program! 
 

Third Quarter Winner: Adrianna Hyta  
 

This quarterôs Wonderful Women of WILS winner goes 
to Adrianna Hyta. She deserves to be recognized for 
all the hard work that she puts into WILS. Despite all 
she does for the City of Cypress, she still finds time to 
fulfill her duties as First Vice President. She recently 
completed a two year term as Treasurer and now is in 
a three year term in the Presidential Series. 
Adriannaôs commitment to the chapter is 
demonstrated through her mentorship to members, 
encouraging all to do their best for WILS and the field 
of Recreation. Adrianna has consistent attendance at 
all WILS functions and most of the time you see her at 

the front greeting people as they walk in. Her dedication contributes to the success 
of WILS and inspires others to be great. Congratulations Adrianna!  
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gamma events  

Winter Workshop Recap 
The Winter Workshop was held on Tuesday, March 21st 
in the City of Corona. Topics included: Situational 
Leadership & Emotional Intelligence, Inclusive 
Programming, Marketing, Non-Traditional Sports, 
Communication, School District Partnerships, Special 
Events, Teen Programming and a Directorôs Panel. Thank 
you to Men in Leisure Services for partnering with us on 
this event!    

 
Thank you to Committee who made this event possible: 
 
Event Co-Chair: Ashley Ocasio ï City of Costa Mesa 
Event Co-Chair: Ashley Wysocki ï City of Corona 
Adrianna Hyta ï City of Cypress  
Brittany Pulkrabek ï Dave Bang Associates 
Joe Vasquez ï City of Lakewood 
John Gorne ï City of Lakewood  
Kassy Riggle ï City of Costa Mesa  
Valerie Espinoza ï City of Riverside  
 

Awards & Installation Banquet 

Wednesday , May 17th  
5:30 pm - 8:00 pm  

$25 per person  
 

Cypress Community Center  
5700 Orange Ave, Cypress, CA 90630  

 
RSVP by May 10th to Taylor Smith at 

tsmith@rfaland.com.  
 

No shows and cancellations after May 10th will be billed. 
 
Call (714) 245-9270 for more information. 
 

ñIf you donôt know where you are going, you might end up somewhere else.ò  
Yogi Berra  



gamma gals  

July Birthdays  
 

Katie Distelrath - 1 
Marian Last - 2 

jaNell Adams - 3 
Crystal Chavez - 8 

Colleen Callahan-Litfin - 9 
Silvia Avalos - 11 

Kelly Feldman - 13 
Trudy Nuzum - 17 
Lydie Gutfeld - 19 
Griselda Lara - 19 

Sjany Larson-Cash - 20 
Linda Reich - 20 

Caitlynn Brown - 21 
Michelle (Logan) Arrigo - 26 

Nancy Rapp - 27 
Megan Stoye - 31 

May Birthdays  

Sherri Schmid - 1 
Jan Branich - 2 

Laura Detweiler - 5 
Sally Duff - 6 

Amanda Bassett - 8 
Lois Scott - 8 

Dodie Mosby - 13 
 

Kelly Garnetti ï New Member  
City of Lakewood  

What made you decide to go into the field of Recreation?  
I grew up right across the street from a park so recreation has been a part 
of my life from a very young age. What initially attracted me to recreation as 
a teenager was that I got to have fun while getting paid. Now, itôs so much 
more than that. I love being a part of the team that gets to plan and provide 
such amazing opportunities to the community. Recreation is such a fulfilling 
profession with so many different facets and I canôt wait to explore each 
and every one of them!  
 
If you could have any superpower, what would it be?  
Teleportation! Thereôs so much to see and so little timeé and money.  
 
What is one word that describes you? 
Efficient. 
 
What are you looking forward to as a new WILS member? 
The opportunity to learn and share ideas with other women in the profession and to be inspired by all of the 
amazing things they are doing and have already done.  

June Birthdays  
 

Destiny Smith - 3 
Olivia Grace Walker - 4 

Taylor Smith - 8 
Genise Homan - 9 
Patty Bailey - 17 

Dena Diggins - 19 
Kristen Reid - 25 

Belin Hernandez - 28 
Caitlin Cariaso - 29 
Shelly Myers - 30 



If you have exciting news you would like to share with the Gamma Chapter, email  
Wendy Cant at wcant@avca.net 

Congratulations to Nicole Duran - City of 
Lakewood! She gave birth to a beautiful baby 
boy on April 5, 2017 at 6:26 pm. Kaysen 
Solomon Duran weighed 6 pounds 7 ounces and 
was 20 inches long. Mom & baby are doing well.  

gamma gals  
Names in the News 

Congratulations to Monica Ortiz  - City of 
Downey. She has been elected to the 2017-
2018 District 10 Board of Directors as 
President Elect for CPRS. Way to go 
Monica! 

Congratulations to Ashley Wysocki  - City 
of Corona. She will be the CPRS Aquatics 
Section Treasurer for the next two years. 
Great job Ashley! 

Dena Diggins has accepted a new 
posiiton with the City of Irvine as 
Community Services Superintendent. 
Congratulations Dena! 

Aumee Frey was  
promoted to Program 
Coordinator in the 
City of Mission Viejo. 
Great job Aumee! 


